11th March 2007

Lord Xxxxxxx

House of Lords

London SW1A 0PW.

Dear Lord Xxxxxxx,

The Victims of Overseas Terrorism Bill. Second reading 20th April 2007.
I am writing to ask you to attend, and to support, the second reading of Lord Brennan's above-mentioned bill.

Fortunately, acts of terrorism are still comparatively rare, but when tragedy strikes there are many reasons why the British government should give all possible assistance, including financial, to subjects abroad, as well as at home:

· The impact, at least in terms of individual human misery and general inconvenience, of the terrorist's action is seen to be lessened;

· The British government is seen to show compassion for, and to protect, its subjects, which most people agree is a fundamental requirement of a civilised democracy;

· The host country and aid organisations are helped by knowing that any British citizens involved in any emergency will not, where at all possible, absorb much-needed resources;

· Most travel insurance policies do not cover the results of terrorist action.

The government currently will fund foreign nationals who are the victims of terrorist action in the United Kingdom. I completely support this and would not wish it otherwise. However, for a relatively small financial commitment we could correct the anomaly of United Kingdom nationals who are "abandoned" abroad.

The above are general points and concerned with the perception of Britain abroad. I have a rather more personal viewpoint, too. A friend of mine (a British subject in his thirties) lost his arm in the Bali bombing of October, 2002. At the time his mother, his next of kin, was asked by the Foreign and Commonwealth Office to pay £20,000.00 for his medical care in Bali. Of course, his mother would have paid any sum to ensure her son's best attention, but what if she had been unable, or if he had no close relatives, or no close relatives who were traceable? Fortunately, the Australian authorities provided magnificent unquestioning help and his employer, an American multi-national company, footed all bills. But this is often not the case. His abiding memory of the weeks following the terrible event are of the penny-pinching attitude of the FCO, which almost surpassed his feelings towards the actual bombers.

I do respectfully request, and hope, that you are able to bear the above comments in mind when you consider Lord Brennan's bill.

Yours sincerely,

Martin Wolff.

